Patient Participation Group Meeting
Held on Tuesday 5th March 2013

Present:
Practice Staff: Debbie Todd, Dr Moore, Dr Fullalove , Judy Floyd, Tina Sandercock and Eileen Nicol 
PPG Representation: Robin Louvel, Maureen Mills, David Watters, Mitzy Spink and Maurice Webster

Apologies:
Margaret Sampson

1 Minutes of the last meeting were approved 

2 Patient Survey

The recent patient survey was discussed with the team.  Agreement was reached with regard to changes in provision and delivery of services. The report will be published on the practice website and will be updated with regard to subsequent achievement.
3. Funds - state of account

The current account balance stands at £1622.00.
Monies received include Christmas Raffle, donation of £750 from the St. Germans Community Shop and patient donations.  The PPG have recently funded a 24 hour Heart Monitor for the Practice.

NAPP – PPG Affiliation Renewal – Dr Moore recommends renewal for a further year at a cost of £50.
4. Future Patient Improvement Projects

Ideas for future funding opportunities were discussed.  One of the practice wheelchairs is getting old and is due for repair/replacement.  Prices will be put together for the next meeting to decide on a service and repair or replacement if appropriate.  Concern was raised by the PPG with regard to the practice liability for patients using the wheelchair on the practice premises or borrowing it for short periods of time.  Patients borrowing the wheelchair sign a disclaimer prior to its use and the practice has employer liability which covers its use on the premises.  The Practice will inform the PPG of any other funding opportunities.
5. PPG’s, Area PPG’s and PCG’s
Clarity was requested on the difference between the groups.

· PPG (Patient Participation Group) - Patient Participation Groups promote and support patient participation in primary care. Groups are an effective way for patients and GP surgeries to work together to improve services and to promote health and improved quality of care.  This includes patients being involved in decisions that lead to changes to the services their practice provides or commissions, either directly or in its capacity as gatekeeper to other services. 
· Area PPG (Area Patient Participation Groups) - East Cornwall PPG is headed up by Derris Watson.  She attends the local commissioning meetings and acts for all the local Patient Groups.  It is therefore important that patients from all 11 of the practice PPG’s take part.
· PCGs (Peoples Commissioning Group) - People's Commissioning aims to involve patient and public representatives to take part in redesigning a particular service area, initially on a fairly small scale.  At the moment the pilot is looking at Diabetic Care in the area.  There are no GPs representatives from South East Cornwall on the main commissioning board, it is vital therefore that Derriford Hospital is remembered when commissioning services, as much of Cornwall is Treliske facing.
6. Review of Patients Services at Derriford and REI
Following a recent trip to the Royal Eye Infirmary patient’s services for the area was reviewed.  The following information was found out:

· ICAS - Devon and Cornwall ICAS (Independent Complaints Advocacy Service)

They are based at Liskeard and are an independent organisation that deal with complaints about the NHS.

· The Link Centre

LINk in Cornwall is part of a nationwide project to give the public and patients the opportunity to work with the people who plan and run health and social care services in order to make positive changes. LINk in Cornwall is independent and volunteer led which means that it is run by the people who take part in it.
· PALS - Patient Advice and Liaison Service

PALS, has been introduced to ensure that the NHS listens to patients, their relatives, carers and friends, and answers their questions and resolves their concerns as quickly as possible.  PALS also helps the NHS to improve services by listening to what matters to patients and their loved ones and making changes, when appropriate.

· Healthwatch

Healthwatch is the new independent consumer champion created to gather and represent the views of the public.  Healthwatch will play a role at both national and local level and will make sure that the views of the public and people who use services are taken into account.
7. A.O.B.
Complaints about treatment from secondary care – clarification was required with regard to personal patient complaints about treatment/services received by secondary care.  It was confirmed that this should be dealt with on an individual basis and not via or on behalf of the group.
Clinical Massage – Sarah Coryton offered clinical massage to our patients and has been funded by the patient group successfully.  It was agreed that the group could continue with funding for a further year.  Sarah offers patients up to six free treatments which is monitored by the practice.  Patients are able to see Sarah privately should they wish to continue beyond the six sessions.
Transport Information – a request was made by the group to provide information on transport facilities for referalls made to secondary care.  Due to the high number of secondary care providers available it would be very difficult to provide a standard leaflet covering all the transport options available.  It is especially difficult as Quay Lane Surgery covers a large catchment area.  If the group would like to put together a list of main providers (i.e. Liskeard Hospital, St. Barnabas Hospital, Derriford Hospital…) along with transport options then the surgery would be happy to provide patients with a leaflet following referral.
Easter Raffle – the PPG have agreed to run an Easter Raffle at Quay Lane Surgery and Downderry to raise funds.

Proposed withdrawl of Liskeard Fracture Clinic – The current clinican, Peter Brewer, is retiring shorly.  The clinical Director and Trauma lead both agree that patients who use the service would be better serviced by attending the fracture clinic at Derriford .  They feel that the the service at Liskeard does not reach the standard they run in Derriford.  The access to imaging including CT and the specialist plaster room equipment cannot be replicated off the main site.  The commissioning board feel that we should all pull together to keep it open.  PPGs should fight to keep their local services.
Prescription deliveries –  Quay Lane currently offer a delivery service for housebound patients.  It was suggested by the PPG that they could set up a service for non-housebound patients.  Unfortunately this proposal would be too complex to set up and would require NVQ training and CRB checks at the very least.
Wasted Medications – The practice currently disposes of a high amount of medications on a weekly basis.  There are a number of reasons for wastage:

· Patients medication stopped

· Patients ordering too much and stockpiling

· Returned medication for deceased patients

Any unmarked prescription requests received from patients are checked prior to issue to ascertain the actual medication that is required by the patient that month.
Medicines are reviewed yearly, if not sooner, by the Doctor and removed if no longer required.

There is a poster displayed at the Dispensary window as an aide memoire for patients reminding them to order only what they require.

It was suggested that a note could be added to the bottom of the repeat ordering counterfoil as another reminder for patients.
Salaried GP – Dr Parker

Dr Duncan Parker is part of the practice team and works on a Tuesday afternoon and all day Friday alongside Dr Moore, Dr Fullalove and Dr Thomson.
Action Points
· Local survey action plan to be posted on the website (Debbie to action)

· Easter Raffle co-ordination at QLS and DDY (Robin/David to action)

· Prices for service/repair and renewal of wheelchair (Judy to action)

· Contact Liskeard Fracture Clinic on behalf of PPG to raise concerns about proposed closure (Robin to action)
· Add note to bottom of prescription counterfoil (Debbie to action)

The next Patient Group Meeting and AGM will be held on 7th May
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